
 
 

   

 MEETING MINUTES 

Name of Group: Community Health Council 

Date: 6/14/18, 8:00 am to 9:30 am 

Attendees Members present: 
Lara Fleming (Chair), Vice President of HR, The Trust Company 
Mitch Olszewski (Chair-elect), Knoxville Volunteer Lead, AARP 
Capt. Eve Thomas (Past Chair), Investigations Division, Knoxville Police Department 
Kristy Altman, Connect Knox 
Aaron Browning, Deputy Director, City of Knoxville Parks and Recreation 
Gaye Fortner, President and CEO, HealthCare 21 Business Coalition 
Dot LaMarche, community volunteer, Town of Farragut 
Dr. Laurie Meschke, Associate Professor, University of Tennessee Dept of Public Health 
Dr. Joe Miles, Associate Professor, University of Tennessee Dept of Psychology 
Karen Tindal, Tourism Coordinator, Town of Farragut 
Lisa Wagoner, Supervisor of Health Services, Knox County Schools 
Amanda Weber, Community Veterinary Specialist, Remote Area Medical  
Ellen Zavisca, Senior Transportation Planner, Regional Transportation Planning Organization 
 
Other/Guests: 
Daniel Aisenbrey, Health Educator, Knox County Health Department 
Senator Richard Briggs, District 7, TN General Assembly 
Dr. Caroline Cooley, President, Bike Walk Knoxville 
Senator Becky Duncan Massey, District 6, TN General Assembly 
Fiona McAnally, Director of Community Assessment & Planning, Knox County Health Dept 
Karen Pershing, Executive Director, Metro Drug Coalition 
Erin Read, Health Planner, Knox County Health Department 

Recorder Name: Erin Read, Knox County Health Department 

TOPIC Discussion ACTION or 
Follow up 

WHO 

1. Approve 
minutes from 
4/12/18 

 No changes 
 Motion to approve: Gaye Fortner 
 Second: Dot LaMarche 
 Approved 

  

2. Speakers  Senator Becky Duncan Massey (District 6), Senator Richard 
Briggs (District 7), and Karen Pershing (Metro Drug Coalition) 

 Review of 2018 legislative session 

   

3. CHIP updates to 
public bodies 

 All in-person CHIP updates are complete: City Council, County 
Commission, MPC, School Board, Farragut Board of Aldermen 

   

4. Proposal: 
legislative 
reception 

 Dr. Joe Miles discussed intention to hold CHC legislative 
reception in October 2018 

 Solicited input around details of event 

Convene 
planning 
group 

Joe Miles 



 
 

   

5. 2019 
Community 
Health 
Assessment 

 Erin Read presented details of 2019 Community Health 
Assessment (CHA) process 

 Final 2019 CHA will be released in August 2019 

  

Announcements  Latest Active Knox speaker was Ben Crenshaw, a developer from Nashville, who spoke about 
mixed-use development 

 Recode Knoxville still accepting comments on draft zoning code 
Adjourn Next meeting: August 9, 2018, 8:00 am to 9:30 am, Cansler Family YMCA, 616 Jessamine St. 

 

  


